
 
 

 
 

Monday 27th April 2020 

 

Thank you again for supporting our science week endeavours last week. The students 

continue to astound us and have adapted admirably to their new way of learning. The 

photographs of science week on Twitter bring me so much joy.  Again, I would like to offer a 

huge thank you to Mrs. Deery for planning the week. 

 

Our teachers are naturally self-reflective but I have chosen to share the feedback from the 

recent parental questionnaire with them so that they might continue to evolve and improve as 

necessary.  In the interest of transparency, I have decided to share the key results from this 

survey with our parental community too. The survey results and a letter from Mrs Ward 

answering some of the questions raised in the survey have been emailed to all parents but can 

also be found in our ‘Letters’ section below. 

 

I will continue to film a story every day and some collective worship sessions each week and 

will now ensure these are posted onto our school website as well as Facebook and Twitter. 

They will be located under the 'CHILDREN' tab, labelled 'Home School Assemblies and 

Stories'. 

 

I would like to thank all the staff at Rackham for continuing to go above and beyond for our 

pupils.  In particular this week I would like to thank Mrs. Ward who is doing a remarkable 

job of coordinating home learning for the whole school.  Thank you to all those parents who 

took the time to thank the school in their survey responses. It really lifted the spirits of 

everyone at Rackham and is hugely appreciated.  

 

And finally, please do not forget to be kind to yourselves. Your children are continuing to 

receive an amazing education and that is thanks to the whole Rackham family of which you 

are an integral part! Despite how it may feel at present, I am confident that the majority of 

our children willl look back on this time and remember it fondly. They won't remember the 

stress and the anxiety.  They will remember the moments of laughter, games and reading with 

their loved ones.  I recognise and understand completely that lots of parents are ‘feeling the 

pressure’ and I want you to know that we think you’re all doing an amazing job, so please do 

not lose hope.  

 

Warmest wishes to all, 

 

Mrs B Harrison 

 


